
Spring 2022

The Library: The Best Deal in Town
National Library Week in April is a perfect reminder to
celebrate our libraries every day. We are so lucky to get so
much value from our libraries – resources, programs, and
more. Many have shared how significant and important
libraries are in their lives.

“My grandma always said that God made libraries
so that people didn’t have any excuse to be stupid.”

– Joan Bauer, American writer

Of course, Friends of the Scottsdale Public Library (SPL)
value the library. But do you know how much value you
really receive by using its resources?

Every time you check out a book or resource, you receive
a receipt telling you how much money you have saved by
using the library. How much have you saved? It really is
amazing how the savings increase. Check those receipts...

Take a photo of your most recent SPL receipt and send it
to Peggy Chamberlain (Peggysharp@aol.com). The Friend
who has saved the most by using SPL in the past year will
receive a $50 gift card – winner selects the business.

Entries must be received by May 10, so you have time to
pad your savings numbers. This “valuable contest” is only
open to Friends members, so tell your friends to join now.

1

mailto:Peggysharp@aol.com


Spring 2022

In the Loop: A Note from the Library Director
By Kira Peters: Director, Scottsdale Public Library

Scottsdale Public Library (SPL) salutes Spring, and
much is blooming in the library system.

The long-awaited expansion and renovation of
the Sky Room (formerly the Story Time Room) at
Civic Center Library is just about complete and
the SPL team is thrilled to welcome the public
back into the space for youth literacy programming and much more.

The Friends of Scottdale Public
Library contributed to the Sky
Room project in a big way by
applying for and being awarded a
$25,000 grant from Fiesta Bowl
Charities. This funding went
directly to supporting the critical
audio-visual needs of the room.
Thank you, Friends!

A colorful and festive “Fiesta in
the Sky” grand opening is
scheduled for Thursday May 12
with remarks and recognition
beginning at 10am. All Friends

members and the public are cordially invited to attend.

In other news, since the full restoration of SPL hours of operation in
January 2022, gate count attendance system wide is staying strong at
approximately 40,000 patrons a month. This number is expectedly up
compared to last year’s gate count attendance number of 9,000 when
the Appaloosa and Arabian branches were drive through only and hours
were limited at Civic and Mustang libraries due to Covid-19 impacts.

Drive throughs and curbside remain popular. Since January 2022 the
library has served 27,000 drive through/curb side visits.

In addition to general library access increases, SPL is thoughtfully bringing back valued volunteers and
programming is making a comeback in service to our youth and adult patrons.

SPL will continue to reach for the sky and connect our community to literacy, entertainment, programming,
and information. Thank you, Friends of Scottsdale Public Library.
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Fun with Friends: Upcoming Free Friends Events
Ask an Artist: Artist Receptions at Civic Center Library
Friends continue to have a special chance to meet with artists and get a sneak peak at receptions for each Civic
Center Library exhibit.

Our February reception showcased FIRST: Native American Artists of Arizona. It
featured Native American artists living in Arizona creating artwork from their
history, creation stories, and lives.

Our next reception is Friday, April 22 at 10am in the Civic Center Public Gallery.
The gallery show is INTERWOVEN: Telaraña Fiber Arts Guild, a celebration of
Arizona’s beauty inspired by plants, canyons, lakes and skies. Telaraña means
“spider web” in Spanish and symbolizes the connections felt with others who
love the fiber arts.

High Time for High Tea with an Author
Friends enjoyed tea and conversation with six valley authors on Thursday, February 24th.

Thanks to the generosity of the Sonoran National Insurance Group
(7502 E Pinnacle Peak Rd), Friends were able to enjoy tea, treats and
conversation with the following writers:

● Dan Baldwin, Western and psychic detection novelist
● Donis Casey, Two-time Arizona Book Award recipient
● Dianne Freeman, Victorian history novelist
● Karen Odden, USA Today best-selling author
● Betty Webb, author of 10 mystery books set in AZ
● Dianne White, picture book author and poetry lover

Everyone had a high time at this high tea, so look for this to be an annual event. You won’t want to miss the
next one! It was a tea-rrrific treat!

Not to Be Forgotten: Author Wynne Brown
On March 6, the Friends welcomed author Wynne Brown to Western Spirit:
Scottsdale's Museum of the West for a discussion of her book The Forgotten
Botanist, the story of Sara Plummer Lemmon.

This free event offered a special meet-and-greet for Friends members to learn
about Plummer and her husband John, both botanists, who established a library
and identified hundreds of plant species in the Western US that Sara described and
then illustrated with beautiful watercolors. Her legacy lives on today – Mt. Lemmon is named for her.

The Friends is happy to have partnered with the Museum of the West for this wonderful program.

3

https://smile.amazon.com/Forgotten-Botanist-Plummer-Lemmons-Science/dp/1496222814/
https://smile.amazon.com/Forgotten-Botanist-Plummer-Lemmons-Science/dp/1496222814/


Spring 2022

Fun(draising) with Friends: We Love Your Support
The Perfect Pairing: Art, Books and Wine
Were you able to attend either of our Sunday night wine fundraisers in
January and February? Due to popular demand, we are scheduling
another one for Sunday, April 24 at 6pm.

These events take place at
Anticus Fine Art Gallery
and Books in Old Town
Scottsdale. They feature
light appetizers, five wine
tastings from LDV Estate
Winery, five book passage
readings, and five art
viewings.

We limit attendance to 15
guests per event to provide
an intimate experience,

and our first two events sold out quickly. Tickets are still available for the
April event.

Attendees are also entered to win prizes including an Anticus gift
certificate and bottles of LDV wine.

Friends members receive a $10 discount on the $75 price, and ticket proceeds benefit the Friends. For more
information and to purchase tickets, please visit https://ticketstripe.com/events/1028669.

Winter Fundraisers Produce Over $4,000 in Donations
In addition to our wine events, we held two successful fundraisers in the first
quarter of 2022: Birdies for Charity and a Portillo’s Hot Dogs fundraiser.

The Portillo’s fundraiser took place February 28, and we received 20 percent of
all orders when diners showed the Friends flier while ordering Chicago-style hot
dogs and Italian beef. Drive-through orders counted, and the line of cars was
around the corner.

We earned enough money in Birdies for Charity to qualify for 10 percent
matching from Thunderbirds Charities. Our “Guess the Birdies” contest winner
predicted 1,422 birdies, and the actual amount was 1,430.

Visit https://scottsdalelibraryfriends.org/events to stay up-to-date on future
Friends fundraisers.
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Fun & Games: Crossword Puzzle
Please enjoy this friend-themed crossword puzzle. For all clues in bold type, the answer is an author’s last
name whose well-known book’s title or story has to do with spring (solution on page 6).
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Libraries are for Reading
National Library Week is in April! It is the perfect time to read about the
library. Some titles that are especially recommended include:

● The Department of Rare Books and Special Collections by Eva
Jurczyk: Do the ancient books shelved in the stacks have all the secrets,
or are the people who preserve them the secretive ones?

● The Diamond Eye by Kate Quinn:  A World War II tale of a
librarian who becomes history’s deadliest female sniper. Based on a true
story.

● The Library Book by Susan Orlean: A chronicle of the Los Angeles
Public Library fire that showcases the larger, crucial role of libraries in
our lives.

● The Library of Babel by Jorge Luis Borges: A short story about a
different universe that is actually a vast library.

● The Lions of Fifth Avenue by Fiona Davis: Book thefts cause
chaos in the iconic New York Public Library, and two generations of
strong-willed women must pick up the pieces.

● The Paris Library by Janet Skeslien Charles: When the Nazis
marched into Paris, the library was threatened. The librarians joined the
Resistance with the best weapons they had: books.

● The Personal Librarian by Marie Benedict and Victoria
Christopher Murray: The story of Belle da Costa Green, personal curator
and director of the JP Morgan library who became one of the most
powerful women in New York despite her dangerous secret.

Help Us Plan More 2022 Activities
We have been busy with many activities, much learning and so much
fun! Hope you have been able to join us for some of our events.

“When in doubt, go to the
library.”

–J.K. Rowling

The Friends membership
committee is working on
the calendar for next
“season”, so be sure to
watch for activities and
share your suggestions.
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